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Tarzana Neighborhood Council

Budget Committee Meeting

Wednesday May 16, 2012

Attending – Chairperson Harvey Goldberg, committee members, Max Flehinger, 

Evan Levi, Ken Schwartz and Allan Wertheim.

 

Absent – Burt Sokoloff,  Murdoch Pourkhani.

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Harvey Goldberg @ 6:33 PM at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center.
Chairman Goldberg held a review of Financial Statements as of April 30, 2012 and other related financial data.

A discussion was held and a Motion was made by Max Flehinger to reduce previously budgeted expenses for Fiscal 2012 by $2,173.39 as follows: Outreach - Events- Thirsty City Performances $1,250 and Street Fairs $750 and Community Projects - Community Improvements Projects - Tarzana Recreation Center Games  $173.39. Motion seconded by Ken Schwartz and unanimously approved by the committee.

A discussion was held and a Motion was made by Evan Levi to allocate $106.34 for an overage from its - 2012 Outreach Budget - Advertising for the previously approved Earth Day Post Card mailing. Motion seconded by Max Flehinger and unanimously approved by the committee. 

A discussion was held on a request from DONE to support the September 22, 2012 Congress of Neighborhoods. A Motion was made by Max Flehinger to allocate $300. from its 2011-2012 Outreach Budget-Events - to help fund expenses.   Motion seconded by Evan Levi and unanimously approved by the committee. 

A discussion was regarding various administrative type expenses for our next Fiscal Year 2013 (July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013).  A Motion was made by Ken Schwartz to approve $10,995. for Administration, operations and Outreach expenses as follows:

Operations

Facilities & Space Rent
        $4,200.00

General Operations and Misc.


Budget Committee Expenses
 100.00


Meeting Expense

300.00


PO Box Rental

110.00


Presidents Expenses

200.00


Telephone


  75.00


Treasurers Expenses

120.00

Staffing & Temporary Help
          3,500.00

Outreach

Meeting expenses


Name Plates & Business cards 350.00

Website Maint


Mailing List Maint

  240.00


Web site Updates
           1,800.00

 Motion seconded by Evan Levi and unanimously approved by the committee. 

There were no Public or Committee member comments.

Next meeting of the Budget Committee is tentatively scheduled for Monday, June 18, 2012

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM

Allan Wertheim,  Acting Secretary

